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Registered Charity 1178934
“A Christ-like Presence with the People of Dunnington “
April 2021

Dear Friends 
YOUR ST NICHOLAS CHURCH DUNNINGTON:  LOOKING BACK AND LOOKING FORWARD 

With our Church accounts and reports being prepared, I wanted to take time to look back and look forward with you. 

While this has been an incredibly challenging, difficult, and different year there is so much to be proud of. Thank you all for doing so much to rise to the challenges.  There have been incredible acts of kindness.   Our new Children and Families Worker, Lisa, is transforming the support and contact we have with families and children. Our new curate, Mark, has hit the ground running.  We have a new Mission Statement - “A Christ-like Presence with the People of Dunnington “. Our online services have been a real success reaching people who were not able to get to the church services.  Our Community Support hub has provided reassurance to many people. A very promising start has been made in taking forward our plans for the re-roofing of the Tower Room and installing a new heating system to keep us dry and warm.  While the church building itself has been closed the church has certainly been active. Thank you so much to everyone for your contribution and generous unstinting devotion of time. 

We cannot operate without funds of course.  Thank you for your continuing generosity and regular giving, particularly in these uncertain times.   Inevitably it has been a challenging year with some sources of income falling or drying up completely.  Overall income in 2020 was £10k down on the previous year. Our general fund had a deficit of nearly £7k compared with the £2k surplus in 2019.  Our general unrestricted reserves of cash required for meeting our ongoing costs are now getting dangerously low, being well below the recommended level!  













                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   continued overleaf
As lockdown is coming to an end with restrictions easing there is much to look forward to.   It will hopefully be possible shortly to gradually resume a regular programme of services in the church.    What a joy it will be for everyone to meet and see each other in the church and join in worship together.  There is the scope to further develop the initiatives we are pursuing to new levels.   Churches like ourselves have much to contribute to helping those affected by the Pandemic in our own community and beyond.  A challenge I am sure we will rise to. 

As we start to look forward can I request 3 things of you please: 

Firstly, please do think about how the church can develop to support the community's needs.  Also, how you can contribute to this. As I frequently point out in my sermons everyone, without exception, has gifts and skills to offer. I want us all to take advantage of this.
Secondly, in line with our practice at this time of year, could I ask you to reflect on your level of regular giving. I appreciate this is a difficult ask, particularly this year. I know you will think about this prayerfully.  If you can consider making an increase for inflation since you last reviewed this or go even further this will be much appreciated.  It should be easy to alter your standing orders with your bank – any problems please speak with Carole (Churchwarden) or Helen (Treasurer).   If those on the envelope scheme or cash givers can move over to standing order this would be a bonus - this would simplify our cash handling enormously.  Please consider gift aiding your offerings if you are able to and don't already.  However, if your economic circumstances have been adversely affected by the recent restrictions, then we will completely understand if you have to consider revising your contributions. 

Thirdly, if you are able contribute to the special appeal we are running for the new roof and heating system, and have not already done so, this would be very welcome. The earlier we get the funds, the sooner we can start the work. 

I will look forward to seeing many of you at our Annual Parochial Church Council Meeting on Sunday 16 May. 

Thank you once again for all your help, support, and encouragement.  If you do want a chat please do get in touch with either myself, Mark, or Judith.  We are here to help.

With every blessing 

   Nick Bird
Revd. Nick Bird

